
Farmington City 

Historic Preservation Commission Meeting Minutes 

Monday May 20, 2024 

Present: David Peterson, Dorothy Arnold, Darren Degraw, Shauna Wardrop, Melissa Layton 

and Dana Chapman

1. Clark Lane Historic District Discussion:

Austin Erula (Traffic Eng.) attended the meeting via cell phone and gave this information to the 

commission he would Estimate 10 to 20% reduction in traffic to State Street using the 1525 West 

option in future. David Peterson was very optimistic about the UDOT letter. He is going to speak with 

Farmington officials and report back to the commission. 

Dorothy read the UDOT letter that David sent to Dorothy to the commission. 

David Peterson brought up Farmington State Street Traffic Analysis for review. 400 West option 

Frontage Road time frame 2-3 years. 

Centerville to Farmington: The UDOT Letter left David Peterson and the commission very optimistic that 

this could possibly be sooner than later. 

2. Nomination of six historic homes to the MPS (Theme 1800s) - Status

Table until June meeting (David Barney) 

3. Nomination of the Main Street Historic District to the Farmington Landmarks Register - Status

Table until June Meeting (David Barney) 

4. Farmington Historic Plague Program - Status

All Farmington Plaques that have been ordered have been picked up and delivered to homeowners. 

-2! Neal Sessions/ Francisco Mexican building - Status 

25K Estimate to remove and access what the current, status is with the building. Estimate is 1.5 million 

to restructure the front of the building by GSBS Construction. It was discussed that we would like to get 

several more bids. Shauna Wardrop said that her father remembers when the front of the building was 

covered up by the metal possibly sometime in the mid 60's by Gordon Vanfleet and one or more of his 

brothers. 
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